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NOTICE TO SKIPPERS no. 30/2024 

Regarding military exercises in the area of the Water Training Centre "OSOBOWICE"  

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of July 20, 2017 – Water Law (Journal of Laws 2024, item 1087) 

and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of December 21, 2000 on inland navigation (Journal of Laws of 2024, item 

395), 

State Water Holding Polish Waters Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław informs that on 

August 19-28, 2024 in the area of the "OSOBOWICE" Water Training Center (km 257+800) - practical 

training will be held using specialized floating equipment (tow boats, floating crawler transporters, 

pontoon blocks). The project is organized by the Training Center of the Engineering and Chemical Troops. 

During the exercises, it is not expected to be necessary to close the navigable route. 

Crews of all units navigating on the indicated section are obliged to exercise special caution and properly 

respond to signals and orders from units securing the project. 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigational 

information) is available on the SWH PW RWMB Wrocław website, in the tab AKTUALNOŚCI - informacje 

żeglugowe. For further information, you can contact the Operations Centre of SWH PW RWMB in Wrocław 

on working days from 07:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. by phone: 71 32 80 587. 


